Editor's Corner

The editors thank everyone for their continued support. We certainly try to put out a first class publication, and in spite of occasional snafus, the word gets out. We most humbly apologize for any errors or omissions and will work to correct them. At this time, we wish to acknowledge the continued excellent work of our only paid staff member, Judith Valona (Administrative Assistant) who handles all the administrative and financial matters and we look forward to her continued presence. Joe Mazrimas is now Editor-in-Chief and is the one to whom all manuscripts are to be sent. Don Schnell our third co-editor (along with Joe and Leo), critically reviews papers. Art North continues to maintain the mailing list and is able to generate labels for regional meetings, Gordon Snelling, our Seed Bank manager tries to fill orders as soon as possible, but needs seeds to do so-please send him your excess seed. Marilyn Medlin of the CSUF Public Affairs Office continues her excellent desktop editing. Of course CPN would not be possible without all of you the members. As seen by the wide variety of articles, CP appeal to many people of diverse backgrounds. We hope CPN will continue to be an avenue of information for the novice as well as the professional. To all our sincere thanks for a job well done.

Enclosed with this issue, you will find a renewal envelope, which is inserted in all CPN's we prepare for mailing. If you have already renewed or are paid up for Volume 22, please pass the envelope on to a friend or use it for any communication with the Society. We are pleased that there will not be any increase in rates and that California residents will no longer have to pay sales tax. Judy will be contacting the California members by letter regarding this.

Special Notice

Steve Baker (Rt. 1, Box 540-19AB; Conover NC 28613; USA. Tel. 704/256-7035 after 2000 EST/0100 GMT) Writes:

I would like to offer my services to all CPN readers that want their articles, art, pictures, and drawings computer ready. If you will send your articles either typed or if you have an IBM compatible or Apple II computer, send it on a 3.5 inch diskette. I will make it ready for a Macintosh. I can translate for most word processors and convert it so it can be used with a Macintosh. I can also scan art, pictures drawings, and text. Please always send a hard copy for verifying. I would also like to offer a service to all of you that have price lists or wish to have a price list-I will either redo yours for you or will help you design one. I can add art, pictures, drawings if you have them or I have some line art drawings already. After I finish your price list, the only thing I want if you like the finished product is some plants-no money. I am just beginning in CP and hope to use my computer and skills to increase my collection of CP's. I will also be glad to make changes when you add or delete plants from your list. If I can help with either of the above items, please do not hesitate to call on me at the above address.

Corrections

In the December, 1991 issue (20:114-123), Allen Lowrie's note on his adventures and discoveries in Darwin and Kununurra, Australia contained several typographic errors, some of which we are correcting here. On p. 123, line 7, the <u>average</u> diameter was 12 cm, not 18 cm. In the fourth line from the end of the article, there were 600 photos made, not just sixty. Finally, the <u>back</u> cover is *Drosera petiolaris* aff. "Erect", <u>not Kununurra</u>. We regret these errors.